

Name: _____

Result: ___/100

Vocabulary

1 Complete the sentences with the words in the box.

arrive	buy	buy	come	have	met	pack	plan	send	set off
--------	-----	-----	------	------	-----	------	------	------	---------

- 1 Do you usually _____ postcards to your family when you go on holiday?
- 2 I always _____ a guidebook before I visit a new country.
- 3 I usually _____ some souvenirs when I am on holiday.
- 4 My parents always _____ their journeys very carefully.
- 5 When we go to the airport we always _____ early because there is a lot of traffic.
- 6 What time does this train _____ in Madrid?
- 7 I like travelling but I'm always happy when I _____ back home.
- 8 We _____ a lot of adventures when we went to the USA.
- 9 We also _____ a lot of interesting people over there.
- 10 Always _____ your suitcase carefully before you go on holiday.

Score ___/10

2 Choose the correct words.

- 1 Can I borrow your coat? I'm absolutely **boiling** / **freezing** .
- 2 We were **exhausted** / **awful** after the long journey.
- 3 My parents are **delighted** / **amazing** with their new car.
- 4 The museum was **terrifying** / **enormous**. We walked around for four hours and we only saw part of it.
- 5 It's **boiling** / **freezing** in this room. Can you open a window?

Score ___/5

3 Complete the sentences with the extreme adjectives in the box.

awful	boiling	delighted	terrifying	tiny
-------	---------	-----------	------------	------

- 1 Our hotel room was _____. There was only just room for a bed and a wardrobe.
- 2 It was _____ at the beach yesterday. The temperature was nearly 40 degrees!
- 3 She was so happy when she got a new bike for her birthday. She was _____ with it.
- 4 The food in the restaurant was _____. It was so bad that none of us finished our meals.
- 5 The film was _____ ! I had bad dreams all night after seeing it.

Score ___/5

Grammar

4 Circle the correct answers.

- 1 Did you buy that t-shirt when you were on holiday? Yes, I _____.
a) was b) have c) did
- 2 My brother can't drive. He _____ his driving test.
a) not passed b) hasn't passed c) has passed
- 3 We _____ to Portugal during the summer holidays.
a) were b) went c) have been
- 4 She _____ to England but she wants to go there next summer.
a) never was b) has been c) hasn't been
- 5 How long _____ your cat? It's very sweet.
a) have you b) have you had c) did you have
- 6 Have you ever eaten Japanese food? Yes, I _____.
a) have b) did c) ate

Score ___/6

5 Complete the sentences with the present perfect or past simple form of the verbs in brackets.

- 1 She has _____ (live) in Tenerife for five years. She loves it there.
- 2 My brother _____ (go) to England last summer. He had a great time.
- 3 My friends _____ (not be) to Italy. They want to go there next year.
- 4 _____ you _____ (buy) any souvenirs when you were in Paris?
- 5 I _____ (not see) the new film. Is it good?
- 6 We're going to be late. The plane leaves in three hours and we _____ (not pack) our suitcases!

Score ___/6

6 Complete the sentences with the present perfect or past simple form of the verbs in the box.

buy go go live spend work

- 1 I _____ all my money! I haven't got anything left.
- 2 I _____ a lot of new clothes on Saturday.
- 3 My sister _____ to Ireland. She's staying in Dublin for two weeks to learn English.
- 4 I _____ to Ireland last year. I had a really good time.
- 5 They _____ in Canada for 10 ten years. They really like it there.
- 6 My parents _____ in a car factory in France when they were younger.

Score ___/6

7 Complete the sentences with the words in the box.

any any a little a lot of much some

- 1 My father has been to _____ different countries. I think he has been to more than thirty.
- 2 _____ of my friends were at the party.
- 3 My sister can speak _____ German. She can say 'thank you' and 'good morning'.
- 4 How _____ milk is there in the fridge?
- 5 I couldn't answer _____ of the questions in the maths test. They were all too difficult.
- 6 Did you send _____ postcards when you were on holiday?

Score ___/6

8 Complete the text with *much*, *many*, *some* or *any*.

Last year, we went to Greece on holiday. I bought (1) _____ souvenirs for my parents, but I didn't buy (2) _____ because they were quite expensive and I didn't have (3) _____ money. I sent postcards to (4) _____ of my friends and I saw (5) _____ interesting things during the holiday. I met a few interesting people during the holiday but I didn't meet (6) _____ English people.

Score ___/6

Reading

9 Read the text and choose the correct answers.

An epic journey

Captain James Cook was an English explorer, navigator and map-maker. He is famous because he was the captain of the first European ship to visit the east coast of Australia. Cook was born in 1728 in Yorkshire, in the north-east of England. At the age of 18, he decided that he wanted to be a sailor and he began working on local ships. Later, he studied navigation, map-making and astronomy and joined

the Navy in 1755. In 1763 and 1764, Cook sailed to North America and made the first maps of the coastline of Newfoundland, which is now part of Canada. Cook's most famous voyage was made between 1768 and 1771, when he sailed around the world. His ship, *The Endeavour*, left England on the 26th of August, 1768 and sailed south-west across the Atlantic and round Cape Horn in South America. Then they sailed across the Pacific Ocean to Tahiti and reached New Zealand on the 6th of October, 1769. Cook and his crew were only the second group of Europeans to visit the country. Cook made maps of the coastline of New Zealand and then sailed west and reached the south-east coast of Australia on 19th April, 1770. They were the first Europeans ever to reach Australia's eastern coastline. They landed at a place which is now called Botany Bay. Cook's sailors gave the place this name because there were so many amazing plants and flowers there. They finally returned to England on the 12th of July, 1771, almost three years after they set off on their epic journey.

- 1 When did Captain Cook make his most famous voyage?
a) in 1763 and 1764 b) between 1768 and 1771
- 2 Where is Newfoundland?
a) Canada b) the USA
- 3 In which direction did Cook sail on his famous voyage?
a) west b) east
- 4 When did he reach New Zealand?
a) 6th October 1769 b) 19th April 1770
- 5 Which country did he visit first?
a) Australia b) New Zealand
- 6 Where was Cook born?
a) in south-east England b) in north-east England
- 7 How long did their journey take?
a) almost three years b) more than three years

Score __/7

10 Read the text again and answer the questions.

- 1 Why did Cook's sailors name the place Botany Bay?

- 2 How old was Cook when he joined the navy?

- 3 What did Cook do in Newfoundland and New Zealand?

Score __/3